



## **COMMITTEE MEETING OF SOUTH CHESHIRE HARRIERS**

**11<sup>th</sup> March 2019 @ 7pm AT THE VAGRANTS**

**ATTENDEES:** Pat Hudson, Natalie Bailey, Andy Painter, Lee Armitage, Gill Gibbons, Claire Harrison, Dave Nimmo, Phil Cliff, Nick Hackett, Cathy Atherton, Lindsey Ankers, Jim Kelleher, Sadie Prince, Graeme Spencer

**APOLOGIES:** Sue Poole, Mike Stevens, Mark Taylor, Serena Van Schepdael, James Simpson, Diane Smith, Russ Gibbons, Simon Walker

### **Items Arising:**

Air Products – Little to report, Memento is going to be the smoothie jar. Smaller quantity ordered with option to order more by 1<sup>st</sup> April. About 175 entries (now 204) at this stage

Hellraiser – Neil R will be the RD

5k Series – this is not going ahead for 2019. Possibly a new 1 off race for 2020 but we need a new RD. An email is going out to all club members about this. We will have a social evening plus BBQ and a timeless run through the summer.

Email to be sent to all members about the 5k series, the run leaders, couch to 5k success & also 10K for marshals and runners.

Kit Update – New kit seems good, looking in to a possible redesign. We have lots of Halloween Buffs so could be used this year?

Awards Evening – Date agreed to be 25<sup>th</sup> January at Crewe Golf Club

Members Responsibility – to go out on an email also on Facebook and website. James & Mike to word this.

Grass Track – only 110m. James to speak to “Frank” about other areas we can use. Brookfield Park in Nantwich was suggested.

### **Secretary Report**

Including New Members we have about 370 members, this will change as of April 1<sup>st</sup> when registrations are due so should have a better idea next meeting

## **Treasurers Report**

Finances all good, Mandate for the new account had to be altered again as they were still sending letters to people who were removed. £75 compensation has been paid. Could donate to charity? Online banking still moving forward.

## **Race Managers**

<http://www.southcheshireharriers.org.uk/championship/champroad.html>

Still no update for the Cheshire GP races. Looking to add the next 6 months races to the Championship

## **AOB**

Runner of the Month – Mike Stevens

Website – this will be changing in the next 4 – 6 weeks for an annual charge

NSRRA – Ken Rushton had received a couple of “rude” emails from our members regarding the groups, some runners were moved after fast times in first races. This has been explained to them and the matter is resolved.

Laptop – Sadie is going to look in to the 2nd laptop to see if it is any good. Racemaster registration had been given.

**DATE OF NEXT MEETING: 15<sup>th</sup> April 2019 @ 7pm**